
BLACK SWAMP QUILTERS GUILD Minutes 

July 13, 2017 

President Ruth Lucius called the meeting to order at 7:01pm 

Thank you to Janette Willman for getting the sound system back to working order along; it did 
save us from purchasing a new unit.  

Introduction:  57members in attendance and no visitors or new members 

Carol Ballard: announced that a gentleman, Tim Bomer, saw us on the website and he was 
moving his mother, Shirley Bomer into an assisted living home.  Because of this they were 
donating various supplies to our Guild.  Items are on a free table to take.  

June minutes no corrections 

Treasurer’s Report no corrections  

Committee Reports: 

Meet a member, presented by Carol Ballard  

Linda Kilen who lives in Ft. Seneca.  Her household consists of just herself.  
She has been sewing and quilting for 65 years.  Something new that I would like 
to learn is to be continued.  

Nancy Frederick lives in Tiffin.  Her household consists of herself.   She has 
been sewing and quilting for 60 years.  Something new that she would like to 
learn is anything and everything.  She joined our Guild for new ideas as she saw 
us at the fair.  What makes her unique is that she taught sewing with knits back 
in the day.  

Program Kathy Haver: August speaker is Sandy from Elmore quilt shop “Pretty in Pink”.   
September is Kim and Jenny with the travels to Amish Country.  

Old Business 

a. Wood County Fair Committee Mary Lee Grabowski: show is 11:00 to 7:00, set up at 
10:00, Thursday August 3rd.  Carol Ballard will bring the box with supplies and Cindy 
Huffman has the sheets to hang up the quilts.  Carol Hicks offered to assist and set up.  
Need volunteers to do demonstrations for the day, during the show. Wendy Jenkins will 
be giving a talk. Challenge Quilts will be shown as well as the Indian Hatchet Quilts 
before donation.  

Thank you to Carol Ballard for being the runner  

Announcements:  



• Kaleidoscope Quilt show July 21st and July 22nd, Sheila Painter is doing a 
demonstration on Easy Quilts Friday 3:00 and Saturday 1:00.  Carol Hicks doing 
a demonstration on Millefiori Quilts, Saturday at 1:00 and Mary Lee Grabowski 
demonstration on Circles, Saturday at 11:00. 

• Letter from Cocoon with a message on it saying “I got all of the help I needed 
to move on with my life and be safe.  Thank you so much! – Former Resident” 

• Pemberville Fair if interested contact Beth at quiltmakerb@aol.com 

• Kathy Hassink volunteered to administer Facebook page and it would be a 
closed group for the guild. Motion made by Beth Zitkovic to have a Facebook 
group and seconded by Kathy Haver.  Motion passed.  

• Mini Group Information in newsletter 

• Next meeting August 10, 2017 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30pm 

Program: Garage Sale  

Project: #2 Color Explosion  

Project #3: Hatchet Blocks  

Charity Quilts show and donate  

Show and Tell including Project #1 Finished UFO’s  

Vintage Fabric – Cindy Huffman postponed till a later meeting 
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